Girdwood Land Use Committee

April 9, 2018
Minutes Final
Agenda Item LUC 1804-01: 
Call to order, Kevin McDermott 7:05PM
Agenda Approved for April 9, 2018 Regular Meeting


ME/DL

 

Minutes Approved from March 19 LUC/GBOS Joint Quarterly Meeting
MT/ME
3-0
Minutes Approved from March 12, 2018 Regular Meeting

DL/ME 
4-0
LUC Officer reports:  None
Announcements & Presentations:
MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting will be held on MON April 23 at 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room
GBOS/GFRI Semi-Annual Meeting is scheduled for MON May 21 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room
GBOS/LUC Quarterly meeting is scheduled for MON June 18 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room

MOA Historic Preservation Plan Public Review Draft, presentation by Kristine Bunnell (10 min)

Kristine presents that the MOA Historic Preservation Plan came about as a result of the Knik Arm Crossing study.  In 2006 under Mayor Begich, the Historical Preservation Commission was re-created, and charged with the task of cataloging the history of Anchorage.
Long Range planning now is seeking input on the public hearing draft, which is available at this meeting and also on-line.


The entire document may be overwhelming to digest.  Most relevant areas for input are: the Girdwood History and Character, the Intro, and Chapters 6-9.  Public review ends April 30, and then the planners will incorporate changes and compile comments.  After that the Public Hearing draft will be published and receive comments, and then the plan will go to the Assembly. 
There is a special supplement as well on Girdwood History and Character. Margaret Tyler will forward that link when it is on line on the MOA Planning website.

Submit comments to the website: www.AnchorageHistoricPreservationPlan.com or email them to Kristine Bunnell: bunnellcr@muni.org or Holly Spoth-Torres:  holly@huddleak.com
Agenda Item LUC 1804-02:  Public Comment (3 minutes each)
There are currently vacancies on Girdwood Boards:
GBOS Seat E (2 years)
PSAC 2 seats
Applicants must be registered to vote in the Girdwood Valley Service Area and should send a short resume in to:

GBOS@muni.org or PSAC@muni.org by April 23.
Agenda Item LUC 1804-03: Committee reports, 3 minutes each:

GBOS Report (Mike Edgington) 
A letter regarding the sweeps on the bike path was sent to DOT Commisioner Luiken. No response from him, but some legislators have responded.

MOA election will be certified in a week.  Voters approved Girdwood to have parking enforcement
Spring Carnival weekend is next weekend, and the weather is forecasted to be nice.  There are plans to add signage to help with parking during the Slush Cup event.

GBOS met to clarify and re-write part of resolution 2017-08 regarding the proposed GNSC trail.

GBOS met with LUC and approved the LUC operating procedure changes.

GBOS approved and sent resolution 2018-05 in support of the work of the Girdwood Area Plan Update committee.

GBOS approved and sent resolution 2018-07 in support of clarifying the relationship between GBOS and Girdwood Fire and Rescue Inc.

Trails Committee Report (Carolyn Brodin)

46 people attended GTC on April 2, where a tabled motion to approve the centerline for the proposed GNSC trail was the main topic.

After discussion of how GTC would be able to provide on-going input and with presentations by Bill Spencer, the trail designer and Paul Crews, a local experienced in trail and road construction methods, a different motion was passed.  The motion that passed approved the approximate alignment as presented by the GNSC and is contingent on the creation of a subcommittee of GNSC and GTC 
Girdwood Land Use Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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appointed members to create a preliminary plan for the alignment, design and construction of the trail to bring to GTC no later than August, 2018.  A second motion established that the subcommittee is comprised of 3 GTC members and 3 GNSC members to be appointed by the chair of their organization within one week of April 2.  The subcommittee will be chaired by Eryn Boone.

Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee (Diana Livingston & Lewis Leonard)
Resolution of Support by GBOS is complete, next step is to compile Assembly Resolution documentation.
GAP is selecting contractor to help with the project, next step there is to hold interviews with top candidates. Funding the contractor remains an issue. Original GAP will continue to be reviewed. Trails Committee will be asked to consider trails for the GAP.
Group may shift meetings to THU nights. Next meeting is scheduled for April 18.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 

No quorum at the last meeting.  Group discussed that the RFP will be issued for contractor bid for Schematic Design Phase.
HLB Commission Report (Ron Tenny)
Mike Edgington updates on Ron’s behalf.  April Meeting was cancelled. 5 year and 1 year plans will be introduced at the Assembly on April 10 and will be available for public comment at the meeting on April 24.

Old Business:

Agenda item LUC 1704-08:  Alien Species LLC update on invasive weeds program 2018. Discuss re-application of herbicide in 2018 as approved by GBOS Letter of Non-Objection last year. (Tim Stallard)
Tim discusses that invasive weeds are ones that cause harm, in our case, the harm is typically ecological impact.  Chugach National Forest has programs to deal with invasive weeds, to keep them off of the trails and out of the wilderness.  Girdwood also has participated in invasive weeds mitigation for many years, with good progress.  Three years ago, we started spraying for weeds that were otherwise difficult to get under control.  Application of herbicide is targeted and controlled and low risk to animals and humans.  Contractor is trying to get permission from DOT to spray along the Alyeska Highway and bike path, and is seeking permission to work on Alyeska Resort land as well.
Motion:
Girdwood Land Use Committee recommends to the GBOS to continue with Alien Species Control, LLC. invasive weeds spraying program as supported by an existing GBOS Letter of Non-Objection.
Motion by Mike Edgington, 2nd by Diana Livingston

7 in favor, 1 opposed, 2 abstentions
Motion carries

Agenda Item LUC 1803-04:  Little Bears Playhouse Inc. and Girdwood Park and Rec requests LUC recommendation to GBOS Resolution of Support for a text amendment to Anchorage Municipal Code 21.09, Girdwood Land Use Regulations, to make the “Child Care Facility” use-type a permitted use in the Girdwood Institutions and Parks (GIP) District. The use-type would be added to the list in AMC 21.09.040.F.4.d.i. (Karen Zaccaro, Rachel Klein, Kyle Kelley)
Margaret Tyler updates that Little Bears is grandfathered in to its current location, however changing the building will require text amendment to allow “Child Care Facility”.  Group is drafting a comprehensive Resolution of Support, documenting the history of Little Bears as a parent co-op that now employs staff and a director, and provides a vital service to the community that is unmet otherwise.

Another key element of the resolution will be the request for partnership from HLB and planning departments to make this public-private partnership successful. Resolution of Support is still being drafted, with more components to be added from Little Bears.

Mike Edgington asks if this is conditional use in this location, maybe more language is needed to clarify this in the GIP area.

Lewis Leonard expresses that he’d like to see representation from Little Bears at this presentation. Margaret states that this is brought forward also through Parks and Rec, which she represents.
Motion:  
Girdwood Land Use Committee recommends that the GBOS write a Resolution of Support for a text amendment to Anchorage Municipal Code 21.09, Girdwood Land Use Regulations, to make the “Child Care Facility” use-type a permitted use in the Girdwood Institutions and Parks (GIP) District. The use-type would be added to the list in AMC 21.09.040.F.4.d.i.
Motion by Mary Thomas/2nd by Diana Livingston
8 in favor, 0 opposed, 2 abstentions
Motion carries

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1084-05:  Discuss forming a sub-committee regarding housing in Girdwood. 
Mike Edgington states that this topic is becoming a large issue as less housing becomes available. Sub-committee will study the causes of the housing shortage, if there are better ways to use existing housing, what other communities do in these circumstances, and evaluate if those solutions could be applied to Girdwood.  Group discusses that the research should include broad population and have a timeline for completion to be reported to LUC/GBOS and GAP.

Meeting adjourned 8:30PM
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